
 

               County of Orange 
Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) 

Report of Facility Information 
Public Notice 

Date of Notice:  October 14, 2022 
 

Notice of Change to the 
Report of Facility Information/Transfer Processing Report 

 
 
Facility Name:  CR&R South County Material Recovery Facility (MRF) 
 
Facility Address/Location:  31641 Ortega Highway, San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675  
 
Solid Waste Facility Permit No.:  30-AB-0395    
Date LEA Received Application:  September 15, 2022 
Date LEA Approved Application: October 14, 2022 
 
LEA Findings per §21665(c):  The LEA finds that the proposed changes are consistent with all CEQA 
documents; is acceptable and consistent with all state minimum standards; and the proposed changes do not 
conflict with the existing solid waste facility permit. 
 
Description of Proposed Changes:  The facility’s Transfer/Processing Report (TPR) is being updated to 
show minor operational updates and inclusion of the SB 1383 regulatory requirements. This update was 
required by the LEA following the 5-year review of documents in accordance with § 21675, Title 27 of the 
California Code of Regulations. 
 
Availability of Additional Information:  A copy of the Report of Facility Information (RFI) application 
and TPR document may be reviewed at the Orange County Environmental Health Department, 1241 E. Dyer 
Road, Suite 120, Santa Ana, CA 92705.  Please call 714-433-6000 to schedule an appointment to review the 
application and report. 
 
LEA Contact Information:  The Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) may be contacted by calling Jennifer 
Nguyen, T-F 7:30 AM to 5:00 PM, at 714 433-6274 (email: jnguyen2@ochca.com) or Shyamala Rajagopal, 
T-F 7:30 AM to 5:00 PM, at 714 433-6270 (email: srajagopal@ochca.com). 
 
Operator Contact Information:  The operator of the facility may be contacted by calling John McNamara, 
M-F, 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM, at 714 292-7389 (email: JMcNamara@crrmail.com). 
 
Appeals Process Information:  For information on the appeals process to challenge the LEA’s approval of 
the RFI/TPR Amendment, please contact Shyamala Rajagopal of the Solid Waste LEA at 714 433-6270 
(email: srajagopal@ochca.com).  
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